Recently CGA had a meeting that may be a historic event for emerging citrus growers. Fifteen emerging growers from all over South Africa got together to discuss the formation of an emerging grower voice WITHIN CGA. This follows from a transformation workshop in 2008. At that meeting emerging growers asked CGA to find a home for them within CGA – due to their special needs and the difficulty in terms of communication. The CGA Board at the time agreed to investigate and set up such a body. Andrew Mbedzi (CRI Transformation Extension Manager North) did a thorough investigation on different models. A possible structure in terms of forming a body based on study groups in all magisterial districts with citrus seemed the best model. In Limpopo these study groups and elected representatives is advanced. Andrew, Lukhanyo Nkombisa (CGA’s Transformation Administrator) and Melton Maluadzi (CRI Transformation Extension Manager South) will set up such structures in the E Cape. Thereafter we will do KZN and Mpumalanga. Western Cape is a bit difficult as most farms are BEE equity ownership farms .

So the meeting (which had representation from E Cape, Limpopo, Mpumalanga and KZN) decided to form the Citrus Grower Development Chamber (CGDC) with the 15 growers present as the first committee. Mzo Makhanya (KZN) was elected as Chairman, with Mankhili Thomson (Limpopo) as Vice Chairman – both very capable appointments. 

